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PRESIDENT’S 
DESK 

Hello everyone!  

I hope you are� enjoying your� 
summer thus far.�     It’s the time 
that�  many of you take� vacations 
and� sometimes that� means you 
are� not here to attend guild� 
meetings. I� perfectly� understand 
that �but I want you to �know that 
you �are missed. We have such a 
great group of members and it’s 
important that you know I don’t 
take that lightly. Seeing smiling 
faces from where I stand is so uplifting and encouraging.  

So far, this year every committee has done a great job. Those who are in new positions are really 
striving to make our guild better — and they are. We have smiling faces and warm welcomes 
when you enter. The programs have been great and the Ways and Means table is awesome. On 
top of that we already have volunteers stepping up for next year’s committees. Right now, we 
need a volunteer to organize the Rauction and an Auctioneer - could that be you?  

As you know (if you read my email to you) that we are looking into another meeting location for 
2020 and that has taken off so well with your positive responses that I am excited to see what the 
outcome will be will be.  

Until next time......  

Cherokee Rose Quilters 
Guild Volume	28,	Issue	01	 	 	 							www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com	 	 																								January,	2019	

Cherokee Rose Quilters 
Guild Volume	28,	Issue	07	 	 	 							www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com	 	 																														July,	2019	

	

	

	

	

	

JULY 2019

Hello everyone! 
I hope you are 

enjoying your 

summer thus far.  

It’s the time that 

many of you take 

vacations and 

sometimes that 

means you are 

not here to 

attend guild 

meetings.  I 

perfectly 

understand that 

but I want you to 

know that you 

are missed.  We have such a great group of members and it’s important that you know I don’t take that 

lightly.  Seeing smiling faces from where I stand is so uplifting and encouraging.

So far, this year every committee has done a great job.  Those who are in new positions are really 

striving to make our guild better — and they are.  We have smiling faces and warm welcomes when you 

enter.  The programs have been great and the Ways and Means table is awesome.  On top of that we 

already have volunteers stepping up for next year’s committees.  Right now, we need a volunteer to 

organize the Rauction and an Auctioneer - could that be you?

As you know (if you read my email to you) that we are looking into another meeting location for 2020 

and that has taken off so well with your positive responses that I am excited to see what the outcome 

will be will be.  

Until next time……
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Officers 
President	–	Ramona	Tucker	
Vice-Pres.	–	Tina	Marinoni	
Day	Secretary	Jeanne	Andersen	
Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	
Treasurer	–	Loretta	Ford	
	

Standing Committees 
Historian	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	
Membership	–	Awilda	Cruz,	
																											Albertha	Brown	
	 	 	 	Sandy	Vickers	
Newsletter	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	
Programs	–	Annie	Kellum,	
																												Sarah	Sorenson		
	Publicity	–		
Sunshine	–	Bonnie	McLain	
Ways	and	Means	–	Linda	Kelley	
	

Ad Hoc Committees 
Bee	Keeper	–	Jeanne	Andersen	
Challenge	Quilt	–	Linda	Jones,		
	 																								Albertha	Brown		
Christmas	Party	–	Toni	Presha	
Community	Service	–	Jill	Stroer	
		
Golden	Scissors	–																								
	 	 	 Rachel	Phaneuf	
Hospitality	--	LaJuana	Wingo	
																																			Awilda	Cruz		
																													Bonnie	McLain	
																																							Jill	Stroer	
Photographer	–	LaJuana	Wingo	
Saturday	Stitcharama	–		
																									Libby	Armstrong,	
																																						Jill	Stroer	
Webmaster	–	Joany	Orsi	

	 

	
	 

	
		

 

	

Membership	

Total	Paid	Members:	74	
	

June	Day	?	Members	0	Visitors	
June	Night	35	Members	3	Visitors	

	
Just	a	reminder,	please	wear	your	name	badge	to	the	meetings.	

	The	2019	Membership	Form	is	on	the	Website	and	on	GroupWorks	
A	completed	2019	Form	must	accompany	your	payment.	

.	
	 

	

Meeting	Location		
Sutton	Hall	

5971	Sutton	Dr.,	Douglasville,	GA	
	

Take	Highway	5	south	from	Arbor	Square	Shopping	Center	
for	1.3	miles.	

It	is	on	the	corner	of	Highway	5	and	Sutton	Drive.	
	 

	

Bee	News	

The	July	Bee	will	be	on	Thursday	

July	18	at	the	home	of	

Annie	Kellum	

9170	Charlton	Place	

Douglasville,	GA.	30135	Lunch	provided	

RSVP	770	851	1096	
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Next	Newsletter	Deadline	
Is	due	Sunday,	July	28,	2019.	

Send	your	information	to	Charlie	Phaneuf	
@	les1phd@charter.net	

	
July	Birthdays			 	 	 	 	

Sarah Sorenson 07/01        Regina McKittrick 07/05  

Paul Feist 07/08   Denise Adams 07/12  

Awilda Cruz 07/13                    Rachel Phaneuf 07/18  

Queen Esther Smith 07/19  Judy Bentley 07/20 

 

 
	

Ways	and	Means	

Ways	and	Means	will	have	the	table	set	up	at	all	meetings.	Tickets	are	6	for	$5.00	

or	$1.00	each.	This	money	helps	to	fund	our	Guild	in	many	ways.	 

	

2019	Quilt	Challenge	
“Color	My	World”	

This year’s challenge is to use a triadic color scheme in your project.  Choose 3 
colors that are equally spaced on the color wheel. You may use tints or shades of 
these 3 colors.  In order to complete your design, you may use any neutrals such 
as white, beige, gray or black. 

Suggestions:  

1) Find a color wheel to look at. Did you make one in Rachel’s class? Do you 
have a quilt book that has a wheel? Do you have a tablet or computer 
where you can Google “Color Wheel”? 

2) Look at a color wheel and find 3 colors that are equally spaced around the 
wheel such as: green, purple and orange. If you choose this triad of colors 
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you can use any shades or tints of green, purple and orange in your quilt. 
Next you can add any neutrals to your quilt. 

3) For fun but not required: Download this free or cheap APP on your 
phone or tablet, Color Wheel-Basic color schemes in the app, click on 
the icon “wheel” in the lower left to change the wheel from basic to tints or 
shades of colors.  Next click on the 2nd icon from the left at the bottom.  
This icon will show you all of the triadic color choices. 

Your fabric choices do not have to be solids.  Try using this challenge as a stash 
buster! 

RULES 

Anything quilted and finished can be entered, such as tote bags, table 
runners, wall hangings, or quilts. The only size restriction is that the 
perimeter is 240 inches or less. 

The quilts are due at the night meeting in September. Judging two categories 
Traditional and Artistic, prizes for the 1st 3 places in each categories and fun. 

	

	

	

Program	News	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	
The	July	11th	program	is	Nancy	Mohoney	work	shop	please	have	your	fabric	cut	as	in	the	
directions	you	received	when	you	signed	up.	
	
The	July	25th	night	meeting	is	Xmas	in	July	presented	by	Stitch	and	Quilts	bring	your	
money/bank	card	or	a	fat	wallet	
	
The	August	day	is	a	bag	being	taught	by	our	own	Selema	Hasierig		
supply	list	to	follow.	I	know	we	will	be	using	the	new	cork	fabric.	
	
The	August	22nd	night	meeting	is	still	subject	to	change	more	info	to	follow.	
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Community	Service	
2019			Community	Service		

	
This	year	we	are	taking	on	2	projects	for	service	to	our	community.	

	
1.	HEAD	START		

Quilts	for	Head	Start	should	measure	55”	by	65	inches	or	Bigger.		
Use	kids	friendly	themed	fabric	is	encouraged	(can	be	for	boy	or	girl)	the	kids	are	between	the	

ages	of	3	to	6	years	old,	but	please	NO	HOLIDAY	FABRIC.	
	

2.	Sheriffs	Department	–	Fleece	Blankets	
	

We	are	asking	members	to	create	fleece	throws	for	the	Sheriff’s	Office.		
Officers	will	be	able	to	use	the	throws	for	those	that	need	a	warm	hug.		
These	throws	should	be	one	layer	and	a	friendly	print	nothing	scary.		
Size	measure	1	and	1/2	yards	or	up	to	2	yards	by	width	of	fabric.		

PLEASE	serge	all	four	edges.	
I	have	turned	in	first	bunch	to	sheriff’s	office	so	far	great	work!	

Jill	Stroer	
	

	

	

	

SUNSHINE	 	

June	2019	
	

Here	is	an	update	on	our	members	needing	Sunshine	in	June.	Denise	Adams	will	not	need	
surgery	on	her	leg	but	will	start	Physical	Therapy	on	her	injured	leg	so	good	news	for	her.		
	
Bev	Mahle	must	continue	with	her	boot	to	heal!		
	
Vickie		Hecht	shared	with	us	that	her	battle	with	"C"	has	started	again	she	needs	well	wishes	
and	prayers	from	all	of	us!		We	are	pulling	for	you	Vickie.	You	are	a	fighter	and	we	are	with	you!	



6	

	
Cheryl	Hoffman	continues	to	need	our	concerns	too	as	she	fights	her	battle!	
	
If	you	know	of	anyone	needing	Sunshine	from	the	guild	members,	just	let	me	know!		I	know	
members	would	appreciate	cards	from	members	when	in	need	of	Sunshine	in	addition	to	the	
one	from	our	Guild!	
	
Bonnie	McLain	
Sunshine	Chairma.	
	

	

Saturday	Stitch-a-Rama	

	 	 	 	 	 STITCH-A-RAMA		
	
	 	 	 Next	STITCH	–	A	-	RAMA	will	be	held	in	November.	

	

	

	

	

GOLDEN	SCISSORS 	

Golden	Scissors	Report	June	2019	
	

May	Night	Meeting	
	
Regina	McKittrick	shared	a	beautiful	“Square	in	a	Square”	quilt	which	earned	her	a	Golden	
Scissors	pin	and	a	Quilting	Machine	charm.	
	
Ramona	Tucker	shared	3	beautiful	quilts	which	earned	her	3	Golden	Scissors	charms	and	3	
Machine	Quilted	charms.	
	
Jeannie	Andersen	shred	2	pretty	little	table	toppers	which	earned	her	2	Golden	Safety	pins	and	
2	Machine	Quilting	charms.	
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Jennie	Hollis	shared	the	cute	little	lunch	bag	and	a	lovely	lap	size	quilt	which	earned	her	1	
Golden	Safety	pin	and	1	Golden	Scissors	charm.	
	
June	Night	Meeting	
	
Janice	Reno	shared	her	beautiful	Log	Cabin	Cross	and	her	beautiful	paper-pieced	Mariner	
Compass	wall	hanging	which	earned	her	2	Golden	Safety	Pins	and	2	Machine	Quilted	charms.	
	
Susan	Fisher	shared	her	big	and	beautiful	“African	A-Mazz-Ing”	quilt	which	earned	her	a	Golden	
Scissors	charm.	
	
Toni	Presha	shared	3	beautiful	quilts	named	“Arethel”,	“Amazing”	and	“DIY	Diva”	which	earned	
her	1	Golden	Safety	Pin,	2	Golden	Scissors	charms	and	3	Machine	Quilted	charms.	
	
	 Ladies,	your	quilts	are	so	beautiful		THANKS	for	sharing!!	
	
Rachel	F	Phaneuf		

																																																																																																																																										
	
	
	
	
	
	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	 	
June	2019	Day	meeting	minutes	

	
	 	 																There	was	no	June	day	meeting	field	trip		

	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	

June	2019	Night	Meeting	Minutes	

	
Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild		

Night	Meeting,	June	27,	2019		

The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	Ramona	at	7:00	pm	at	Sutton	Hall.	
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Minutes	from	the	previous	meeting	were	reviewed	and	approved.	

Birthdays	for	the	month	of	June	were	recognized.	

Treasurer:	Report	will	be	posted	in	GroupWorks.	

Bee	Keeper:		July	Bee	will	be	hosted	by	Annie	Kellum.	

Challenge	Quilt:		Theme:	Triadic	Colors.			

	Review	of	rules	was	presented	by	Albertha	and	Linda.	

The	challenge	will	be	held	at	the	September	night	meeting.	

Community	Service:			

Collecting	single	layer	fleece	blankets	(1.5	–	2	yards	x	WOF)	for	Sherriff’s	Department	and	Large	
Lap	quilts	(55	x	65)	for	Head	Start.	

Newsletter:		Please	submit	all	pertinent	info	to	Charlie	Phaneuf	by	Sunday,	June	30.	

		 Have	not	heard	from	Joanie	regarding	website.	

					 Newsletters	are	posted	in	GroupWorks.	

	 Photos	are	up	to	date	in	GroupWorks	

Programs:			Tonight:		Thread	Painting	by	Renee	Typaldos.		

Future	program	details	are	listed	in	Newsletter.	

	

Stitch	A	Rama:	June	Stitch	-	A-	Rama	was	cancelled.	

					 Next	will	be	held	in	November.	

Sunshine	–	Updates	on	Members	provided	by	Bonnie.	

Membership:		Door	prizes	were	distributed.			

Present	at	this	meeting	were	35	members,	and	3	visitors.		

Ways	and	Means:		Drawings	for	two	items	were	held	before	the	evening	program.	

No	reports	from:	Christmas	Party	(coming	next	month).		Date	and	location	have	been	secured.	

	

	

NEW	business:	

• Meeting	Location:		A	new	location	was	proposed	for	monthly	meetings	in	2020.	
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Details	were	provided	about	the	Parish	Hall	at	St.	Julian’s	Episcopal	Church.	

Discussion	ensued	regarding	current	location	and	proposed	location	–	including	cost,	
accessibility,	available	times,	lighting	and	sound.	

After	discussion,	a	motion	was	made	by	Loretta	and	seconded	by	Darlene	to	call	for	a	
vote.		By	unanimous	vote	(35	–	0)	of	members	present,	it	was	approved	to	move	the	
2020	meetings	to	St.	Julian’s.		Another	vote	will	be	held	at	the	July	day	meeting.	

	

• Positions:	Volunteers	were	requested	to	fill	Guild	positions	in	2020.	
	

There	was	no	further	NEW	or	OLD	business.	

After	Show	and	Tell,	the	meeting	adjourned	and	the	program	commenced.	

For	further	details,	please	see	GroupWorks.		

Respectfully	submitted,	

Denise	Adams	

	

	

	


